CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE

Dear Member,

| hope that you are able to enjoy the Club now that most of the facilities are close to
normal operation.

Although Hong Kong has recorded some local infections in the past week, the situation
here remains relatively good when compared to many other places.

Nevertheless, the Club remains ever vigilant and the strong cleaning measures remain
in place.

On that note | would like to remind all members that face masks must be worn around
the Club other than when we are playing sport and/or eating and drinking in the outlets.
This means for instance, that if you leave an Outlet to go to the washrooms or move
between Outlets, you must put on your mask. This is a Government requirement. All staff
are aware of this requirement and are tasked with reminding members if necessary.

| have also noticed several persons using mobile phones and would like to remind
everyone that mobile phones can only be used for receiving or making calls in outside
areas of the Club such as the Swimming Pool Complex, Coffee Shop Patio, Sportsman's
Bar Patio and Car Park etc. Mobile phones are not to be used, for the making or receiving
of calls (they may be used for texting etc) in any indoor areas of the Club Premises.

Michael J Wood
Chairman
Hong Kong Football Club
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